Information Bulletin
for Parents and Carers gg.ﬁ

Friday 17 June 2022

Excellence through Faith, Learning and Support

Faith:

Next week our focus for collective worship will be stewardship; this is the theological belief that
humans are responsible for the world and should take care and look after it. Hopefully many of our
students have continued to look after the sunflower they planted and are beginning to see the
plant develop.

VirTuesday
This week we explored Temperance - controlling your tongue and actions, treating others with
dignity.

Learning:

World Class Schools

We are delighted to let you all know that we have been successful in our World Class School re-
accreditation bid. Seven students have been involved in putting together a portfolio that represents
our school and they attended an assessment day in March.

We are very proud of our school community and that we have been awarded this status

Support:

Well-being Wednesday

Resilience was again our mental well-being focus this week. Getting through the ‘not so fun’
times can feel hard when we don’t feel in control. We looked at how making a conscious effort to
improve our attitude and help us regain control and take positive action.
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8KUocGtORk&t=3s

Information from Local Authority: SEND Home to School/College Transport arrangements
Applications to renew SEND Home to School/College Transport arrangements for the next
academic year have now been open for some time.

For parents/carers unable to access the website or require assistance in completing the online
application form, it would be appreciated if the school could support where possible. SENDIASS
(Special Educational Needs and Disabilities Information Advice and Support Service) will also be
on hand to provide additional support in completing the online application form. To contact



https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=8KUocGjt0Rk&t=3s

SENDIASS please call 0191 424 6345 or email SENDIASS @southtyneside.gov.uk

The direct link to the online application can be found here:
www.southtyneside.gov.uk/schooltransport

Any late applications received will still be processed but we cannot guarantee that transport will
be in place for the start of the new school year.

All pupils who use Home to School transport must re-apply each year.

If you have any questions, please check our website for further information at
www.southtyneside.gov.uk/schooltransport

Alternatively, please contact our Transport Team on either 0191 427 2680 or
Transport. Team@southtyneside.gov.uk

Key dates / upcoming events:

Preparing for Year 11 Guidance Evening: Thursday 30" June 6 - 7pm

We would like to invite all Year 10 students and parents to join us for a Year 11 Guidance Evening, we will outline

the support we have in place for our students as they prepare for Year 11 and their external examinations.

Year 10 Work Experience (week commencing Monday 18th July 2022)
The deadline for students to submit work experience pupil placement forms is Friday 17th June. Any questions
regarding work experience please contact Mr Given: pgiven@st-wilfrids.org

Sixth Form Notices:
Year 10 Sixth Form Taster Day: Wednesday 6th July 2022

Our Year 10 students will experience what it is like to study at St Wilfrid’s Sixth Form and explore the exciting
subjects we offer at Key Stage 5. More information on available subjects and the day itself will be shared in the

coming weeks.
Year 12 Summer Fair 2022: Wednesday 29th June

All of our Year 12 students will have the opportunity to attend a UCAS and Apprenticeships conference at St James
Park Newcastle on Wednesday 29th June. This half term the students will start to research, visit and apply to

university and/or higher apprenticeships, the conference will be a great opportunity to start this process.
For more information on the event please click the link below:

UK University Search Fair Newcastle Summer 2022 | UK University Search
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